
 
   

 

October 2019 Rollin’ Oldies Newsletter 

Cruises, Shows, and Activities 
By Cruise Master, Tom Hinckley 
 
October  
Oct  11    Friday dinner at Kirk's Ferry in 
Brownsville, 5pm, 2317 W Bishop Way, 541- 
466-5614 
 
Oct 12    Rich Bailey is having a warm-up 
cruise-in for the Winter Rod and Speed Car 
Show at Albany Burgerville  10am-2pm.   
People showing their car or truck will receive 
a $10 gift card to be used at Burgerville. 
 
Oct 18  Friday dinner at Covered Bridge 
Coffee House in Scio, 38765 N Main St., 5pm,  
503 394 3009 
 
Oct 20  Cascade BBQ Timberhill Car Show,  
12 Noon-4pm, 2575 Kings Blvd, Corvallis,  
HALLOWEEN THEME (editor’s note:  if you 
want to have any early dinner, they serve 
some good BBQ.) 
 
Oct 25  Friday dinner at Southpaws Pizza & 
Sports Bar, 560 Hickory St NW, Albany, 5pm, 
541 791 7663 
 
Oct 29  Club Board Meeting at Ed and 
Dottie's Home, 6pm, 36545 Freeman Rd, 
Scio, 541 990 5553 
 
Oct  31    HALLOWEEN 
 
November 
Nov 01  Friday dinner at Sizzler in Albany,  
5pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nov 05  Car Club Meeting   7pm 
 
December 
Dec 07  Santa Cruise, Stayton Fire Station, 
Breakfast 7-11, registration 8AM, entry fee is a 
new unwrapped toy 
 

 
 

New Members 
 

Be sure to welcome our new members and 
introduce yourself at our upcoming meetings 
and events.   
 
Dennis and Liza Bosworth 
 
Mike and Lori Halsey 
 
Keith and Tracy Franell 
 

 

Friday Night Dinners at 5pm 

October 5.....Sizzler, 2148 Santiam Hwy SE, 
Albany 
 
October 12...Dos Arbolitos, 50 West Oak 
Street, Lebanon 
 
October 19...Maratha’s, 350 NE Circle Blvd., 
Corvallis 
 
October 26...Kirks Ferry, 217 W Bishop Way, 
Brownsville 
 
 

 

 



 
  

Rollin’ Oldies Wiseguy Corner 

  

Members were reminded that last year in 
January the Rollin' Oldies won the Club 
Participation Award at the Winter Rod and 
Speed Show.  The award of $500.00 was 
gifted back to the Children's Cancer Research 
Fund, the charity for the show.  Consider 
registering for the show again to insure the 
Rollin' Oldies win the $500.00 again. 
 
Sargent At Arms Report:  Verle reported that 
$77.00 was gathered from members for the 
October drawing.  The drawing item was 
donated by Ed and Dottie Andersen.   
 
Hospitality Report:  Linda Meredith reported 
that there will be a Celebration of Life for 
Carol Stogsdill December 5th at 2 PM at the 
Elks Lodge in Sweet Home.  Carol passed away 
September 21th.  Our deepest sympathy goes 
out to Loren.   
 
Linda reported that Get Well cards went out 
to Leon Walter who has an infection and 
Junior Barker.  Esther Hillary was sent a 
Thinking of You card because she had finished 
her cardiac rehab.  Good job Esther. 
 
Old Business:  Kate Walter, Linda Stinson and 
Neal Hubbard all thanked their teams of 
volunteers for the good work at the car show.  
Kate especially thanked members for their 
donations of items for the drawing.  The 
abundance of prizes meant the people at the 
car show purchased lots of tickets. 
 
Al Allen was asked to show the members the 
t-shirt that he had made to wear the car 
show.  It sported the Rollin' Oldie logo and the 
words Event Staff.  We were asked to consider 
having similar shirts made for next year’s 
show.  These shirts could be worn every year 
by car show volunteers and it would be easy 
for car show participants to identify the event 
staff. 
 

Rollin' Oldies General Meeting 
October 1 , 2019 

 
The meeting was called to order by President 
Dave Faller.  The Pledge of Allegiance was said 
and the birthdays and anniversaries were 
celebrated with song. 
 
Membership:  It was noted that 36 members 
were in attendance. 
 
Secretaries Report:  There were no additions 
or corrections to the minutes of the Board 
and General Meetings.  Minutes approved. 
 
Treasurers Report:  Kate presented the 
balance sheet for the 2019 50's In-the-Fall Car 
Show.  She reported that the car show netted 
$4,608.02 
 
Cruise Masters Report:  Tom asked whether 
members were receiving his emails of 
upcoming classic car events in the area.  He 
passed out paper copies of the email for 
members who wanted them.   
 
Tom asked members to recommend 
restaurants in the area that could 
accommodate 10 to 20 diners for the club 
Friday night dinners.  For October the Friday 
night dinners are: 
 
October 5.....Sizzler, 2148 Santiam Hwy SE, 
Albany 
October 12...Dos Arbolitos, 50 West Oak 
Street, Lebanon 
October 19...Maratha’s, 350 NE Circle Blvd., 
Corvallis 
October 26...Kirks Ferry, 217 W Bishop Way, 
Brownsville 
 
The October Board Meeting will be at Ed and 
Dottie Andersen's home. 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

  

Dave reminded members that nominations 
for President, Secretary, Historian and 
Sargent-at-Arms need to be made at the 
November meeting.  Voting will take place at 
the December meeting.  Kate would also like 
to step down as Treasurer.  Have your 
nominations in mind when you come to the 
next meeting. 
 
New Business:  Dave thanked members who 
brought letters to Veterans for the Honor 
Flight he is assisting with in October.   
 
Louie White's car was chosen as Car of The 
Month. 
 
Dave Faller drew his own name for the 
monthly Attendance Award.  He won $20.00 
for being in attendance at the meeting.  The 
award returns to $10.00 for next month and 
grows each month by $10.00 until a member 
in attendance wins.   
 
The drawing was won by Kitty Hubbard when 
her husband Neal drew her number.  It item 
was a huge basket (laundry size) filled with all 
manner of fall decorative items.  Three other 
smaller items were also donated.  Linda 
Stinson drew Jim Stinsons number for one of 
them.  There seems to be as theme going on 
here.  What do you think?  It was a fun 
drawing. 
 
Dale Newcomb asked whether cars entered in the 
Winter Rod and Speed Show need to be running 
or whether they can be pushed into the venue.  
He has a couple race cars that would be fun to 
register but they are not running.  He was told to 
talk to Rich Bailey about this. 
 
As there was no other business the meeting was 
adjourned by President Dave Faller. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Secretary Linda 
Stinson. 

 
 
      
  
 
 

November Birthdays 
Tom Hinckley                  4 
Carol Hood      5 
Dennis Bosworth                                     9 
Loren Stogsdill                15 
George Reedy                21 
Mike Rice    26 
Robert Phillips                29 
Randy Burnette   30 
 
November Anniversaries 
Al and Chris Allen     13 
Dan and Jan Miner   20 
David and Linda Faller   21 
Wayne and Karen Grant  24 
Bob and Doranna Morris  27 
Louie and Lorna White  27 
 

October Birthdays 
 
Stephen Sebastian     2 
Rodney Slupe                   8 
Jack Helelstrand   11 
Lynn Hinckley                16 
Dan Miner    23 
Jan Miner    30 
 

October Anniversaries 
None 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sargent at Arms:  Verle Steele 

 

 
Web Master:  vacant 

 
Hospitality:  Linda Meredith        541-570-1797 

 

 
Membership:  Sheila Peterson    541-619-9399 

 
Salem Council Rep:  Carol Hood 541-926-3467 

 
Newsletter Editor:  Lou Dupuis   541-207-3751   

7945 NW Hope Drive, Corvallis OR  97330  

lou.dupuis49@gmail.com  

 

  

Rollin’ Oldies Officers 

 
President:  Dave Faller         541-926-0098 
 

 
Vice President:  Carol Hood       541-926-3467 
  

 
Secretary:  Linda Stinson              541-753-2714 
 

 
Treasurer:  Kate Walter                541-928-3767 
 

 
Historian:  Dottie Andersen         541-974-6604 

 

 
Cruise Master:  Tom Hinckley      541-926-6564 
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